
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Regular Board of Education Meeting 
July 14, 2025 
 
 
CURRICULUM UPDATE 
Steve Gough thanked Dan VanderMeulen for his time and good work at Lowell Area Schools.  He has 
scheduled learning chats with all the key department leads across the district to determine where he could best 
support staff and programs across the district.  He is working with the new high school principal in order to 
have a smooth transition.  During the summer learning continues with Summer Boost (elementary tutoring in 
math and reading program).  He thanked Kyndera Lee for organizing this program.  Mr. Gough was also a 
guest reader at an Arrow Readers on the Move session at Cherry Creek.  He thanked Katelynd Pulver for 
organizing this program.   Lowell Area Schools partners with the Kent ISD to provide the high school credit 
recovery program.  The Kent ISD provides the teacher and Lowell provides the location and support staff to 
assist students.  Last year it was determined that the barrier for students to complete credit recovery was 
having to physically go to Kent ISD for tests, etc.  By partnering with the Kent ISD and holding the classes at 
the high school, more students were able to recover more credits.  Ten teachers will be attending the 
Professional Learning Communities Institute in August.  A second round of professional development for the 
K-5 Open Court reading program will take place on August 22.  Mr. Gough stated that 82% of students 
received a qualifying score on their AP tests.  A record number of students (326) participated in the AP 
program tests and completed a record number of AP tests (613).  Lowell saw an average score increase in 7 of 
the 14 AP courses and 120 students earned an AP score of 5.  He stated that AP students tend to be some of 
our busiest students, so the flex time schedule has helped them get the extra help they need during the school 
day.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Two audience members made public comments.  No action taken. 
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Superintendent Fowler stated he appreciates the public comments.  He welcomed Mr. Gough to his new role 
as Director of Teaching and Learning.  He congratulated all the AP students and the teachers who helped 
these students.  There are many projects happening throughout the district including carpet cleaning at Central 
Office, asbestos work at Cherry Creek, Wittenbach Center roof, high school track work, and new carpet at 
Murray Lake.  Contract talks have been a long process but are wrapping up.  There is no scheduled Work 
Session in July, however, a Special meeting may need to be scheduled to approve contracts. 
 
BOARD COMMENTS 
● Jared Blough stated he appreciates the funding for the CNC machines. 
● Annie Whitlock stated she appreciates both the public comments. 
● Laurie Kuna stated the Wittenbach Center is a treasure and we need to use this resource a lot more.  She 

welcomed Mr. Gough to his new role. 
● Jennifer Dougherty feels it is reassuring to see that Lowell is not only covering credit recovery but also 

having record AP tests that show amazing staff and willingness to get all of our students educated.  She 
thanked all for the hard work. 

 
 
CLOSED SESSION  
The Board of Education moved into a closed session to discuss negotiations.  
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